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March 28, 2016
Frank Taormina
MassDEP Waterways Regulation Program
1 Winter Street, 5th Floor
Boston, MA  02108

Re: Waterways License Application W16-4600

Dear Mr. Taormina:

In reference to the above application by Algonquin Gas Transmission, LLC and Northeast Pipeline, LLC, we the undersigned request that this application for the building of a non-water dependent high pressure gas compressor as part of the Atlantic Bridge Project be denied.

The basis of our request is found in the in the “Purpose” statement of the DEP’s Waterways
310 CMR 9.01 as stated below:

“310 CMR: DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 9.01: continued (2) Purpose. 310 CMR 9.00 is promulgated by the Department to carry out its statutory obligations and the responsibility of the Commonwealth for effective stewardship of trust lands, as defined in 310 CMR 9.02. The general purposes served by 310 CMR 9.00 are to: (a) protect and promote the public's interest in tidelands, Great Ponds, and non-tidal rivers and streams in accordance with the public trust doctrine, as established by common law and codified in the Colonial Ordinances of 1641-47 and subsequent statutes and case law of Massachusetts; (b) preserve and protect the rights in tidelands of the inhabitants of the Commonwealth by ensuring that the tidelands are utilized only for water-dependent uses or otherwise serve a proper public purpose; (c) protect the public health, safety, and general welfare as it may be affected by any project in tidelands, great ponds, and non-tidal rivers and streams; (d) support public and private efforts to revitalize unproductive property along urban waterfronts, in a manner that promotes public use and enjoyment of the water; and (e) foster the right of the people to clean air and water, freedom from excessive and unnecessary noise, and the natural, scenic, historic, and esthetic qualities of their environment under Article XCVII of the Massachusetts Constitution.”
As this compressor is not water-dependent, would be highly detrimental to the public health, safety, and general welfare, would in no way revitalize the waterfront in the Fore River Basin, would only add to the toxic load of air pollution, would increase water pollution from airborne particulates, would substantially increase the burden of noise in the area, and is of no esthetic value, it is inherent upon your agency to deny this application.
Sincerely,
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